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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:   2018/0914/P

Address:           24 Heath Drive     NW3

Description:      Basement and extensive alterations

Case Officer:
 Laura Hazelton



Date:   9 March 2018

This proposal, to expand and extensively alter this Grade 2 Listed house, requires meticulous and detailed scrutiny, in view of its effective transformation.

No 24 is one of Charles Quennell’s best buildings, a masterpiece in his iconic Arts and Crafts style, one of Hampstead’s architectural landmarks.

We are very concerned that it is proposed to construct a basement under virtually the whole house; this in itself would harm its architecture and character.  The construction of basements under listed buildings goes against the letter and spirit of the Local Plan, and we oppose the application on this ground.

The character and detail of much of the interior would be compromised, both by works of alteration and by the uncomfortable relationship between Quennell’s original designs and the modernistic basement, especially the swimming pool area.

Externally, the replacement of the sensitively designed bow window by a steel (Corten) and glass box is particularly offensive, and clearly disrespectful of Quennell’s architectural composition of the garden elevation. The bow window is said in the Heritage Statement to be in poor condition; this is no excuse to demolish and replace it with this incongruous feature.

Our Tree Officer is writing separately on tree loss and damage.

Please refuse

